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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

 
 Newsletter 

Calshot 2024! 

WOW! What an amazing week we have just had! Calshot 2024 
really lived up to its reputation and we had so much fun! 

On the first day, we had a lovely lunch on the beach and then 
settled in to our rooms. Our afternoon of activities included sailing, kayaking, 
skiing and team challenges and the children spent the evening launching rockets 

and protecting eggs being dropped from a great height. 

Over the next couple of days, they were jam packed with 
some great activities and team challenges. Lots of the 
children had a go at snowboarding, skiing, the high swing and 
a more chilled out session beachcombing. We even managed 
to fit in watching the England match! 

On the final day, the children enjoyed a number of different activities including 
snowboarding, skiing, orienteering, archery and engineering challenges. We 

ended the day hanging out on the beach. 

We had the most fantastic week. The children were brilliant and 
we are all incredibly proud of them. It's fair to say they are all 
now a little braver (and much more tired). 

We are all incredibly proud of them - they've tried new activities, 
pushed themselves out of their comfort zones, faced their fears and shown some 

fantastic teamwork and support towards each other over the 
course of the week. 

Year 5… we hope this makes you very excited for next year! If you 
have any questions, be sure to ask the Year 6s while they are still 
here! 

(Written by Mrs Smyth) 
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Year 2 Recorder Concert 

 

During their Listen2Me recorder concert this week, Year 2 put on a spectacular performance! It was lovely to see 

so many parents come in to see the progress the children have made. They read the music, remembered how to 

play different notes and watched Mrs Barfoot carefully to make sure they played at the right time. The audience 

really enjoyed the show! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6S’s Trip to Cameron’s Cottage 

As a prize from James’ entry into a Winchester College Competition, 6S had the opportunity to spend the day in 

the New Forest at Cameron’s Cottage.  

Throughout the day, the children took part in a range of outdoor activities, including den building and a nature 

walk. These activities required them to show off their brilliant teamwork and problem-solving skills. 

Here’s what the children had to say: 

‘I really enjoyed the den building in the morning because it was great how we all worked as a team!’ – Stella 

‘When we went to Cameron’s cottage, I really enjoyed the nature walk because we got to look at different 

kinds of bugs’. - Ameya 

‘I loved the nature walk because we could discover different types of trees by their leaves!’ – Harriet 

‘I enjoyed investigating the bugs at a closer distance.’ – Daisy 

‘It was fun when we made dens!’ – James 

‘I liked den building and investigating different types of bugs.’ - Tien 

Last week of clubs 

Don’t forget that school clubs have now finished for the term.  External clubs, Tennis, Integr8 and Spanish will still 

be open. 



Maths Shed  

It was a close call this week for the class winner, with first place getting a huge 15,000,000! Year 4 must have 
been working hard as all three individual winners came from the same year group. Well done to the individual 
winners! Can you make it to the top next week?  

Classes   
1st Place – 4R   
2nd Place – 4D  

  
Individuals   

1st Place – Vlad, Year 4 
2nd Place – Teo, Year 4 

3rd Place – Casper, Year 4 
  

(written by Mrs Smyth) 

 

 

Spelling Shed 
 

We have seen an incredible effort from Year 4 this year, who have dominated throughout, so it is no surprise that 

we are ending the year with both classes on the leader board.  Well done to 2C who have squeezed in between 

them in second place (you have made me proud!).  An excellent effort from our individual leaders – Oliver, Casper 

and Arthur. 

Although this is our last weekly league table for this year, Spelling Shed will still be available to use throughout 

the summer.  The most effective way to use it is to play the games little and often. Happy Spelling! 

 

Classes 

1st Place – 4D 

2nd Place – 2C 

3rd Place – 4R 

 

Individuals 

1st Place – Oliver, Year 4 

2nd Place – Casper, Year 4 

3rd Place – Arthur, Year 2 

 

(Written by Mrs Cowling) 

Staffing Structure 

Please refer to the letter sent out yesterday for details on our staffing structure for 2024-25. 



Reading Trails 

Well done to everyone that has taken part in the reading trail challenge this year. 

Please could we have all completed reading trails to us by Friday 12th July so we can send out the final certificates 

in time for the final week of school. 

Many thanks, 

Mrs Sibbons & Mrs Atkins 

10 Outstandings 

A huge congratulations to both Daisy and Arnav in Year 6 who, this week, achieved their 10 outstandings. 

Last Day of Term Reminder 

Don’t forget that the last day of term is Friday 19th July and all year groups should be collected at 1.15pm. 

Henry Beaufort Sports Day 

On Tuesday, Year 5 went to Henry Beaufort School to take part in a sporting event involving other primary schools 

in the local area. The children were put into one of four houses and they joined children from other schools to 

take part in a range of activities. There were running races, as well as penalty shoot-out, shotput, long jump and a 

particular favourite -  tug-of-war! Children collected stamps for every activity they took part in and they were 

striving to demonstrate qualities of: courage, creativity, compassion and curiosity. Particular congratulations to 

Jonathan in 5S, who was awarded the Head Teacher’s badge for demonstrating all of these attributes. Well done 

to everyone who took part! 

(Written by Mrs Smallwood) 

 



 

 

 

 

Jamie Dodson 

Headteacher 

 Summer Fair 

House Points – Week Ten 

 

 

 
Windsor 

760 

 
Portchester 

751 

 
Arundel 

643  

 
Carisbrooke 

621 

House Points – Termly Positions  

 

 

 
Windsor 

1st        

 
Portchester 

2nd =      

 
Arundel 

2nd =         

 
Carisbrooke 

3rd             


